
 

Pope’s prayer to Mary  

for protection: 
 

 

“O Mary, you always shine on our path as a 
sign of salvation and of hope.  We entrust 
ourselves to you, Health of the Sick, who at 
the cross took part in Jesus’ pain, keeping 
your faith firm.  You, Salvation of the Ro-
man People, know what we need, and we 
are sure you will provide so that, as in Ca-
na of Galilee, we may return to joy and to 
feasting after this time of trial.  Help us, 
Mother of Divine Love, to conform to the 
will of the Father and to do as we are told 
by Jesus, who has taken upon himself our 
sufferings and carried our sorrows to lead 
us, through the cross, to the joy of the res-
urrection.  Amen.” 
 

“Under your protection, we seek refuge, 
Holy Mother of God.  Do not disdain the 
entreaties of we who are in trial, but deliver 
us from every danger, O glorious and 
blessed Virgin.” 

COFFEE HOUR  
AFTER THE 

8:30AM MASS 

COLLECTION OFFERING 
FOR THE WEEK ENDING  -  7/21/2023 
 
 
 

OFFERTORY: 
 

Sat. / Sun.            $   2,787.00 
On-Line Giving:          $      493.88  
TOTAL:             $   3,280.88 
 

Food Shelf:          $  2,239.10  
   

In-person Attendance:  338 
Facebook/Livestream:    186 

MILITARY:   
 

Please pray for the safety & well-being of  
     our military personnel,  

especially those who  
have been deployed:   

 

SGT Skyler Barriere;   
SGT Alex Trayah (Army)      

 

 

OUR DEAR DEAD: 
 

 

Thelma LaCroix 

St. Ann Parish 

SIXTEENTH SUNDAY OF ORDINARY TIME                                       JULY 23, 2023 
 
 

DAILY EUCHARIST FOR JULY 22, 2023 TO JULY 30, 2023  
 

Sat.   Jul. 22   4:30PM    For:  Philip Desranleau by Scott & Louise Wise          

Sun.  Jul. 23     8:30AM  For:  Fern Wells (Birthday Remembrance) by Matt & Anne Cyr            

          10:30AM    For:  Luke & Connor Barrette by their grandparents, Robin & Lucille Barrette 
 

  ~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~  

 

Mon.  Jul.  24   9:30AM  For:  Paul Racine, by his brother, Thomas            

Tues. Jul.  25   9:30AM   For:   Souls in Purgatory 
  

Wed.  Jul.  26    9:30AM  For:  Special Intention by Joe Manning 

Thur. Jul.  27    4:30PM  For:  Parish Intentions 
Fri.     Jul.  28        ** NO DAILY MASS TODAY ** 
 

  ~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~     

 

Sat.   Jul. 29   4:30PM    For: Carole Cross by Jackie Greenwood                    

 

Sun.  Jul. 30     8:30AM  For: Birthday Blessings for Gordon Garrow by Deacon Paul & Tina Garrow           

          10:30AM    For: Greg Wilcox by his family 

RELIGIOUS  EDUCATION 
 

Director of Religious Education: 
Liza Lovelette Phone: 922-7688   

EMAIL: stann.reled@comcast.net 

 ~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

Our Kindergarten through 8th grade  
classes and sessions have concluded.  
We pray you have a blessed summer!!  

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 
  

High School Program: No session this Sunday.  We will see everyone next Sunday, July 30th, 
at 7:00pm!     

 

NOTE: NAMES ARE REMOVED FROM THIS LIST AFTER 3 MONTHS. 

PLEASE  PRAY FOR: THE SICK OF OUR PARISH AND ESPECIALLY FOR:   

Caitlyn Arnold  
Linda Barrows 
Marie Bartnick 
Shawn Beaudoin 
Ted Beaudoin 
Shannon Bedard 
Dan Belisle 
Toby Bennett 
Tom Berry 
Dakota Boss 
Peggy Boucher 
Virginia Boucher 
Kyle Brault  
Marcel Brisson 
Sally Brisson 
Bill Brouard 
James Brown 
Alice Buinicky 
Jessica Burnor 
Donald Bushey 
Jamie Cameron 
Betsy Catanzarro 
Pat Comeau 
Michaele Cook 
Donna Cooper 
Bob Couillard 
Jim Cross 

Henry Darling 
Dustin Deavitt 
André Demers 
Diana Dickinson 
Violet Donna 
Christina Donovan 
Louise Doyle 
April Drolette 
Greg Dunigan  
Eugene Fodor 
Keith Frantz 
Janet Gallup 
Michelle Gauthier 
Bailey Grace 
Jeannine Guillette  
Donald Harper 
Pam Heald 
Jacob Hebert 
Kati Jackson  
Joseph Jodoin   
Bruce Kelley 
Mary Kelley 
Dennis Kramer 
Gordon Krigstein  
Nelson Lachappelle 
Ken Lane 
Robert Laramee 

Deanna Lawrence 
Doris LeClaire 
Ariel Machia 
Brant Masse 
Marilyn Meier 
Jeri Messick 
Cory Minor  
Pat Moore 
Monica Mossey 
Cherry Ollive 
Vivian Pecor 
Joshua Peet 
Laura Plude 
Arnold Ponto 
Gloria Ratte 
Roger Reil 
Kathleen Reilly 
Warren Reilly 
Nick Reno 
Kaydyn Riley 
Duane Rouse  
Joyce Rushlow 
Jennifer Schirard 
Francis Schigg 
Judy Schwenn 
Bob Sekerak 
Judy Sekerak 

Deb Smith 
Olivia Spooner 
George Stevens 
Lucy Stillman 
Connie Tancrell  
Richard Taylor 
Anne Thomas 
Reggie Trayah 
Alexa Jane Valyou 
Chris Verwey  
Dan Verwey  
Bradley Weed 
Norma Wells 
Ryan Wooster 
Laurel Zeno 
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~  
Also For:  L.P., MJZ, 
S.L., C.D, J.D., C.L., 
C.S. L.S., E.S., J.M., 
LPM, KSM, M.P., M.S., 
S.C., S.P., T.C., C.B., 
Elliott, Sam, a special 
intention; and for all 
of our prayer chain 
requests, those of the 
youth in their prayer 
box and those in the 

JULY 29TH & 30TH 
SERVER SCHEDULES 

 

LECTORS:   
 

  4:30PM —   Eve Dubois 
  8:30AM —  John Sonnick  
10:30AM —  Lorraine Kelm  
 

EUCHARISTIC MINISTERS:   
 

 4:30PM — Kathy Stankiewicz, Dot Melton,  
        Ann McSweeney 
 

 8:30AM — Kathy Dulac, Jocelyne Wesson,  
        Marie Johnson  
 

10:30AM— Scott Wise, Dan Boutin,  
        Tom Hempstead 

 

ALTAR SERVERS:   
 

  4:30PM —  **SERVERS NEEDED** 
  8:30AM —  **SERVERS NEEDED**      
10:30AM —  **SERVERS NEEDED** 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 
Servers, please go on to the Shared 
Google Document to sign up for Masses.  

vocations MINISTRY:   
 

 

We would like to celebrate this month’s  Vocational Anniversaries; congratulations to all! 
 

Wedding Anniversaries: 
 
 

 

 Frank & Sandy Read             51 years        07/01/1972 

 Bernard & Elizabeth (Betty) Couture    58 years        07/03/1965 

 Bill & Dot Brouard              70 years        07/04/1953 

 Mary Ellen & Kevin Stanley          40 years        07/09/1983 

 Ernie & Margaret Turner           63 years        07/09/1960   

 Tim & Sue Downs               55 years         07/20/1968 

 Joan & Peter Smith              50 years        07/21/1973 

 Ray & Barb Jodoin              50 years        07/21/1973 

 Bob & Lorraine Kelm             34 years        07/29/1989 

 

If you would like to share your Vocations Anniversary and allow us to help you celebrate, 

please email Jade Garrow at jegarrow98@gmail.com. 

MEETINGS & EVENTS: 
 

 

Wednesday, July 26th: 
 

 7:00PM — K of C  
       4th Degree    
 

Thursday, July 27th: 
  4:00PM—Silver Rose 
       Prayer Service 
 

Saturday, July 29th:   
  5:30PM—St. Ann Day 
        BBQ 
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

SECOND COLLECTIONS: 
 
 

This Week:   
 

Solidarity Fund for the 
Church in Africa 

 

Next Week:   
 

St. Ann Cemetery  

World day for grandparents & the  

Elderly:  At the end of Masses NEXT weekend a blessing will 
be offered to all grandparents and elders to celebrate World Day for 
this special population within our parish.  Please be sure to take a 
prayer card to give to a family member or loved one (located on 
entryway tables).   
  
Courtyard thank you & blessing:   We thank 
Lloyd Gilbert and his family for their generosity in helping us 
finance the courtyard project.  Please join the Gilbert family after 
the 10:30AM Mass on July 23 in the courtyard where Fr. Feltz will 
give a blessing to this beautiful new space.   
 

silver rose prayer service:  The 

Knights of Columbus invite you to join them THIS 

Thursday, July 27th for the Silver Rose Prayer Service.  
The Silver Rose program promotes the dignity of all 

human life and honors Our Lady of Guadalupe, patroness of the 
Americas.  The service will begin at 4:00PM with the praying of 
the Holy Rosary, followed by Mass at 4:30PM.   
 

St. Ann Prayer Chaplet:  As part of our St. Ann Day 
celebration we will be praying the St. Ann Prayer Chaplet  ten (10) 
minutes prior to all Masses NEXT WEEKEND.  Please join us for 
this chaplet prior to Mass to pray for your special intention. 
 

st. Ann day BBQ:  The Knights of Columbus still have 
some tickets available for the annual St. Ann’s Day BBQ to  
benefit their works of charity on Saturday, July 29th  beginning at 
5:30pm.  Reminder that this year’s BBQ will offer both eat in AND 
take-out options.  Tickets are on sale after Masses and at the rec-
tory during weekday office hours.   
 

Ticket prices:  Adults, $15; Seniors, $14; Students $11, Kids 6 & 
under free; immediate family maximum of $50.00.   
 

Doors:  Please be sure that when leaving the church, the 
doors close tightly behind you; they have a tendency not to shut 
tightly on their own in the humid weather.   
 

Bishop’s appeal and FOUNDER’S DAY OF 

GIVING:  This week’s update shows that we are now at 79% of 
our goal of $41,252!  The overall campaign is at 62% of goal, up 
16% from this same time last year.    
 

Also, July 29th is called the “Founder’s Day of Giving” in honor 
of the creation of the Roman Catholic Diocese of Burlington in 
1853, under the leader of our first bishop, Louis de Goesbriand.  
This year, the Vermont Catholic Community Foundation has pro-
vided a $10,000 matching grant for all donations made to the 
Bishop's Annual Appeal on Founder's Day, next Saturday, July 
29, until fulfilled.   It is also a nice way to honor all of Archbishop 
Coyne's work over the last 8 years and all of the work of bishops, 
clergy, and lay people over the last 170 years of the Diocese of 
Burlington; visit or make your gift online at bishopsappealvt.org. 
 

FLOWERS:  Thank you to the family of Janice Bradley for the 

flowers around the altar from her Funeral Mass this past week.  

We ask you to keep both Janice and her family in your prayers.   
 

Steubenville:  Please pray this weekend for our high 

school students and their chaperones as they attend the Youth 

Conference in Massachusetts; may their hearts, minds and eyes 
be open to all the wonderful experiences it has to offer. 
 

New eucharistic Ministers:  This weekend we 

welcome Dianne Brochu and Anne Marie McGuinness as they are 
commissioned Eucharistic Ministers.  We are grateful for their 
willingness to serve in this important ministry within the parish.  

If you would like to join them and celebrate Mass at God’s altar, 
we are still looking for (4) more people to join the group.  See 
Deacon Paul or Fr. Feltz after Mass! 
 

Cemetery reminder:   A friendly reminder to all:   

when visiting our St. Ann Cemetery, to respect the gravesites 
and to remember that they are personal property to the families 

whose loved ones are buried there.  Plantings and decorations 
may ONLY be placed on a site by the deceased’s family, and only 
in accordance with the St. Ann Cemetery rules and regulations.   
 

Disaster relief:   If you would like to make a donation 
to help those affected by the recent flooding, Vermont Catholic 
Charities is currently collecting funds.  To do so, go online to  
Vermont Catholic Charities at: https://www.vermontcatholic.org/
ministries-programs/catholic-charities/ways-to-give/donate-
online/ or by putting in our collection box.  Place donations in a 
separate envelope marked “disaster relief” and write the same on 
the memo line of your check.    
 

Food shelf collection results:  Last week-

end’s Food Shelf special second collection was a huge success!  
Thank you to everyone who so generously contributed; your  

gifts will be so helpful to us as we continue to aid those in our  
community.  God Bless! 
 

Plaques:  Plaques recognizing the former Pastors of our 
Parish as well as our Senior Altar Servers were hung up in the 
space at the bottom of the stairs in the back entryway of the 
church.  Thanks to Gordon’s Stamp and Engraving in Burlington 
for helping us with this project.    
 

Parking lot work:  The condition of our parking lot 
has continued to deteriorate over the years.  Recently bids from 
several local contractors were submitted to estimate the cost of 
the repairs for the entire lot.  After careful analysis, we have  
opted to complete repairs on (2) of the (3) sections with  Dirt 
Tech, LLC  selected to do the work.  We received word last Friday 
that this project has been approved by the  Diocesan Building 
Office and we will update you all on the timeline of the work via 
the bulletin once the schedule has been set up.   

Welcome Visitors & Guests! 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

Thank you for celebrating the Mass with us.  It is good that you are here!  If you have 
any questions about our parish or joining the Catholic faith, please see Fr. Feltz after 
Mass or call the Rectory office during weekday office hours.   


